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“A stable, independent, self-governing authority providing principled leadership to a dynamic community of 

caring, healthy citizens, from a secure resource base” 
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January - kmitxa‰titnam 
(shooting) 

 
 

 

UPCOMING COMMUNITY EVENTS* 
*Subject to change without notice 

 

What:  Chief and Council Meetings      
When:  January 7th, January 12th, February 4th,         
 February18th, 2014 all at 9AM   
Where: Lower Kootenay Band Office Boardroom   
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Recipe 

Banana Pancakes I 

Original recipe makes 12 pancakes Change 

Servings 

    1 cup all-purpose flour 

 

    1 tablespoon white sugar 

 

    2 teaspoons baking powder 

 

    1/4 teaspoon salt 

 

    1 egg, beaten 

 

    1 cup milk 

 

    2 tablespoons vegetable oil 

 

    2 ripe bananas, mashed 

Directions 

1. Combine flour, white sugar, baking 

powder and salt. In a separate bowl, mix 

together egg, milk, vegetable oil and 

bananas. 

 

    2. Stir flour mixture into banana mixture; 

batter will be slightly lumpy. 

 

    3. Heat a lightly oiled griddle or frying pan 

over medium high heat. Pour or scoop the 

batter onto the griddle, using approximately 

1/4 cup for each pancake. Cook until pancakes 

are golden brown on both sides; serve hot. 

Ktunaxa 
 

Clothes 
 
coat/jacket   ‰ika—pu’ 

glove(s)   ‘a—“a‰ / ‘a“a•inam 
knit cap   ‡i•i“‡ayuka’ nam 
mitten(s)   pa‰ya 
 
Foods 
 
apricot (s) (dried)  ‘a—kuqwa• 
fruit    ‘a—ku“‰i it 
turkey   kwi‰qa •anqu… 
bread   kki—ku‰ 
 
Animals 
 
chicken   ƒikin 
snow bird            ‘a—k‰u 
elk (bull)   ki‰“a‰‰i 
reindeer   na’ wi‰ 
 
Household Items 
 
bed    ‘a—k‰a™xu nam 
can opener  kƒuxu’ mu‰ 
clock   natani‡nana 
radio   nam‰i it 
 
Body Parts 
 
fist    ‘a—knuquykak 
hair  (on head)  ‘a—ku“‰a™nam 
leg    ‘a—ksa“ 
muscle   ‘a—qu‰ 
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From the desk of Chief Jason Louie: 

 
Ki'suk kyukyit kukunmakut! The following information outlines the main areas of activity for November 2013 - 

December 2013. Should you require any further information or details please do not hesitate to contact me directly. I can 

make myself available for a home visit or by appointment at the Chief & Council office located at the LKB Complex. 

 

November 2013: 

 

- In conjunction with the Ktunaxa Kinbasket Child & Family Services I developed a sexual abuse booklet using a 

traditional legends based theme. The booklet will be used by agency Social Workers & Family Support Workers 

throughout the Nation. The process was presented & approved by the KKCFS Board & the KKCFS Elders Advisory 

Board. 

 

- Attended the Kootenay Employment Service Open House. 

 

- Regular Scheduled Chief & Council meeting. 

 

- Ktunaxa Nation Council Executive Meeting. 

 

- Ktunaxa Nation Strategy Session. 

 

- The Lower Kootenay Band sponsored the 3rd jersey of the Creston Valley Thundercats. The jersey features the LKB 

logo as well as the word "Yaqan Nukiy displayed on the front of the jersey. The jerseys are very popular & are a great 

promotion of LKB. 

 

- Ktunaxa Language Class's are held on mondays of each week at the Yellow House commencing at 10:00 a.m. All are 

welcome to attend. 

 

- Interviews were held for the Director of Finance position at LKB. We had several applications but short listed to two. 

Kevin Boehmer was selected for the position and has been carrying out the Accounting duties for LKB. 

 

- I co-facilitated a history of the Ktunaxa workshop for the Aqam care providers in Cranbrook. The workshop outlined 

history, residential school, 60's scoop, Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder, as well as the contemporary Ktunaxa peoples. 

 

- Attended the Creston Valley Networking Meeting. This meeting invites various agencies to report and update on 

activities throughout the Creston Valley. 

 

December 2013: 

 

- LKB Community Meeting. 

 

- Ktunaxa Language Class (Yellow House). 

 

- Regular scheduled Chief & Council meeting. 

 

- Meeting at Town Hall with RDCK. Discussions on cemetery allocations took place & the importance of designation of 

lands for at least 100 years. Although discussions of death & dying are not always easy to talk about it is a part of life. 

LKB needs to further discuss cemetery land designation. 

 

- Was invited to attend the Lions Club meeting. The Lions Club focus's on volunteering & contributing to community. 

The local club is the last volunteer club in the Valley & are seeking volunteers to boost their numbers. 

 

- Participated in the Creston Valley Santa Parade. 

 

- Participated in the Amy Woodlands Career Day in Cranbrook. 
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- Met with Kootenai Tribe of Idaho Chairman Gary Aitkin Jr in Bonners Ferry. We discussed opportunities for 

networking between LKB & KTOI. One of the opportunities will come on Aboriginal Day 2014 where we are planning a 

joint canoe ride from Bonners Ferry to Porthill. Our focus is to involve 8 youth from each community & train for the 

event. Historically, the Rykerts/Porthill area was an encampment area for the Yaqan Nukiy people. On Aboriginal Day of 

this year we wish to celebrate by a canoe trip from KTOI - Porthill & assert our sovereignty in our traditional homelands. 

 

- The Annual Community Christmas Dinner was held on December 12/13 & was well attended. Traditionally we have 

given wrapped gifts to the children but tried something different this year. The LKB rented the Tivolli Theatre & had a 

private viewing of the Hobbit. Approximately 70 people came out & enjoyed the movie.  

 

- On December 13/13, Minister Rustad & his staff attended a special meeting with the LKB Council & the RDCK. The 

Ministers visit was the final step in the 15 year landfill negotiations between the LKB & RDCK. A formal announcement 

& meeting will take place with the LKB Council, RDCK, & the LKB members at a date to be determined in the near 

future.  

 

- The LKB Administration held our annual food bank drive for the local food bank. This initiative is done in the spirit of 

the holiday season and not only assists the LKB but all who are in need as the Gleaners is the only available food bank. 

Our contribution included 5 large boxes of non-perishable food items as well as $300.00 cash. 

 

- Attended the KNC Professional Development workshop facilitated by Dan George in Cranbrook. This has been an 

ongoing workshop that educates Chiefs & Councils on their roles & responsibilities as leaders of the Nation. 

 

- Annual Christmas Break December 23/13 - January 03/14. 

 

Ki'suk kyukyit kukunmakut! 

 

Sincerely, 

M. Jason Louie 

Chief 

Lower Kootenay Band 

 

(250) 428-4428 ext 235 

(250) 254-2584 cell 
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Report from Councillor Anne Jimmie 

 
ki’su’k  kyukyit kukinmakut to each and every one of you. May 2014 bring you joy and fulfillment! I always look 
forward to the first of January, so that I can be grateful for the past year and ask for good things for the 
coming year for all our people.  
 
I am near the end of my four year term as Councillor. In all my previous terms being on Council, I have to 
mention that this has been my most educational. If my age has been a factor, it reaffirms that one is never too 
old to learn.   The Professional Development Sessions with Dan George have certainly been a learning curve.  
The role of a Councillor is one of governance and not management. This alone meant letting go of old 
practices. Changes are not always well received. The Indian Act and the Indian Agent days have certainly taken 
its toll on our people. One example lies in the dependency on the government. Today, our leaders strive for 
independency through their discussions with not only government, but companies and industries within our 
traditional territory.  
 
I am encouraging those of you who have an interest on running for Council, to attend our council meetings, 
and meetings at the nation level. Give yourselves a chance to learn about governance. Challenge ideas, not 
people! Discover what strategic planning is all about. Find out how to be a team member, what conflict is, how 
to be accountable, and how to communicate. With all the technology today, communication is still a weak 
area.   
 
On a personal level, self-care is important whether you are in a leadership role, parent, grandparent, sister, 
etc. I remember the words of an advisor: “a healthy person is one who has a therapist.”  Always remember to 
take care of yourself. 
 
I had submitted my report at the December 2nd, 2013 community meeting and therefore this report will be as 
follows: 
 
December 3rd: Chief and Council meeting. I was absent from this meeting. 
 
December 5th:  attended the KKCFS meeting at Aqam. There was discussion on board training for members 
now using lap tops. The Review Plan was discussed with the Regional Governance Development Officer. 
Values and Principles were reviewed. Input came from Board and Staff. This will be compiled and presented 
back to the group.  Financial Statements for the KTAC was presented by Finance.  
  
December 11th:  KKCFS Board held a meeting to discuss the Social Enterprise. Aside from the overview, what’s 
working and what are the worries was discussed. Next steps include having a subcommittee, working on 
financials, and putting together a one year Work Plan.  Council at each community will be approached for their 
input.  
 
December 12th:  attended the chief and council special meeting. 
 
December 13th:  participated in the meeting with Minister of Aboriginal Relations and Reconciliation, John 
Rustad, and RDCK members.  
 
December 17th:  attended the Chief and Council meeting. 
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December 18th:  attended the KKCFS meeting at the KNGB. Board members met to short list candidates for the 
Director position. 
 
 December 19th and 20th:  participated in the two day professional development session with Dan George at 
the Prestige Inn in Cranbrook. Day one included Setting the Stage: Strategy, Structure, Systems and Skills.  An 
overview of the Organization Leadership was presented and this will be reviewed in January. A presentation 
on the Emergent Themes from Ktunaxa Qualitative and Quantitative Research was very informational. Day 
Two was reviewing the Draft Governance Work Plan followed by the Organizational Communication Protocol 
Dialogue.  We were reminded the importance of self-care and having a self-care plan in place. A Terms of 
Reference will be worked on for the Strategic Implementation Committee. Our next two day session will be 
held on January 30th and 31st.  
 
This concludes my report for this period. 
 
Anne Jimmie, Councillor 

 

 

“I open my heart to receive the highest power available to me. I trust I am being led to where I need to be.” 

—Pat Tovo, reader 
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Keith L. Clement 
Interim Chief Operating Officer 
 
kiʔsuk kyukyit kukunmakut 
 
First of all, I would like to say how pleased I am to be back in the Creston Valley and especially to be back in Yaqan 
Nuʔkiy and to be working for Lower Kootenay Band.  It has been 23 years since I last lived in the area and to see so many 
familiar faces brings back a lot of great memories. 
 
As of November 14, 2013, I have assumed the position of Interim Chief Operating Officer.  Early on, I had spent some 
time getting to know the roles and duties of the staff and to see if any changes were needed.  I have spent time 
attending meetings such as Creston Valley Networking, Community Directed Fund Working Group, Chief & Council and 
the Strategy Sessions with Ktunaxa Nation Council.  Lower Kootenay Band seems to be more involved in the Creston 
Valley with respects to informing groups like the Chamber of Commerce, Regional District Central Kootenay, the Town of 
Creston, etc., as to what initiatives are taking place.  It is important to build a strong relationship with these groups as 
we all utilized the same resources in the Creston Valley. 
 
Although my position is currently on an interim bases, I am pleased to assist Lower Kootenay Band in finding a 
permanent Chief Operating Officer.  I will definitely utilize my short time here in reviewing policies and procedures and 
to build a good rapport with the community. 
 
In closing, I would like to offer those who have any issues with Lower Kootenay Band (good or bad) to PLEASE come in 
person and to express your concern(s). 
 
Taxa 
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Report from Housing; 
 
   Happy New Year, and I wish you all the best in the year to come. It’s that time of year and 
I’m sure that everyone who has a wood burning furnace is using it as much as possible in this 
cold weather.  We hope that everyone is careful in its use and taking all the precautions 
necessary to avoid overheating and possible chimney fires. With that in mind, I would ask 
everyone to check their smoke alarms and if they are not working or if you don’t have one 
please contact Marty in the band office or leave a message with the Receptionist so that we 
can get one for you. We have enough for everyone and if you are not able to install them 
yourself we can get them installed for you. 
 
   I’m sure that most of our homeowners and renters are quite self sufficient when it comes to 
looking after their homes , but wouldn’t it be nice to know how to do many of the small tasks 
around the house ?  I’m referring to such things as unplugging drains or toilets, changing 
furnace filters, vacuuming fridge coils, changing washers on faucets and a variety of other 
small jobs that you can perform yourself very easily.  Well, you’re in luck because the LKB 
Housing and Band Administration is in the process of setting up a one day workshop to which 
you are all invited and it’s free of charge.  We intend to have a hands on workshop to 
introduce you to these and many other issues that you as a homeowner/renter may come 
across. If you are interested in attending such an event, please come to the band office or call 
us to make a commitment and attend this one day workshop.  
 
    We hope to have this workshop sometime either in late January or early February so please 
give this some consideration and do your best to attend this very informative workshop. 
 
 
Thank you and have a pleasant winter.    
 
 
Marty Sonntag 
LKB Housing 
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Alcohol & Drug Program    

Newsletter Submission 

January, 2014 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 
9:00 - LKB Staff  Mtg 
10:00  Ktunaxa Lang             
11:00 YH Staff Mtg  
        
OFFICE 

 
COMMUNITY  
OUTREACH 
 

 
OFFICE 

 
OUTREACH 
 
  

 
OFFICE 

OFFICE 
 
 
 

COMMUNITY  
OUTREACH 
 
 

OFFICE OUTREACH 
 

OFFICE 

Kisuk Kyukyit  

As we embark on a new year and new resolutions, I just want to extend my 

appreciation and gratitutude  for this opportunity to be of service.  Your 

congeniality and assistance has been helpful  and useful to the development of  

specialized programs  and possible continuance .  My submission will be 

relatively concise; my schedule remains with updates and c hanges posted as 

they commence.  

Works in progress are:  There will be another menõs program starting ( dates 

and times are TBA upon availability of facilitator)  

A schedule of 12 Step meetings will be posted at LKB Admin and Yellow House 

bulletin boards.  If you have any questions or concerns,  please contact ME by 

phone or you can email me at counselor@lowerkootenay.com.  

Barb Basil  

Addictions Support Worker  

(250) 428 -4405  
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MONTH of JANUARY Yellow House 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 
CLOSED 

2 
CLOSED 

3 
CLOSED 

4 
 

5 6 
10am Ktunaxa 
Language 
Dr. Grahn 
 
 

7 
 

8 
10:30-2:30pm 
Cathy Nurse 
Practitioner 

9 10:00-10:30 
@ Rec Centre 
for day passes 
 
Lisa Foot Care 

10 
SA Form due 

11 

12 13 
10am Ktunaxa 
Language 
Dietitian lunch 
 
 

14 
10:30-2:30pm 
Cathy Nurse 
Practitioner 
 

15 
 

16 
10::00-10:30 
@ Rec Centre 
for day passes 

17 18 

19 20 
10am Ktunaxa 
Language 
 
Dr. Grahn 

21 
  

22  SA Day 
 

23 
10:00-10:30 
@ Rec Centre 
for day passes 
 
 

24 25 

26 27 
10am Ktunaxa 
Language 
 
 
 

28 
 
 

29 
10:30-2:30pm 
Cathy Nurse 
Practitioner 
 

30 
10:00-10:30 
@ Rec Centre 
for day passes 
 
Lisa Foot Care 

31  

 
 

For appointments with any of the health care providers at the 
~ Yellow House please call 428-4408 or 428-4409 ~ 
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HEALTH 

By Donna Whitesel RN, Home Care Nurse 

A Happy New Year to everyone and I hope the holidays were full of happiness. 

LISA’S MOBILE FOOT CLINIC – Lisa is scheduled to be in the community: 

 January 09, 30, February 20, March 20, and April 03, 24, 2014 

Priority appointments are given to diabetics, elderly, and arthritic members of the community. Lisa usually has 8 spots 
available and can fit in a few extras if our priority group’s needs are met. Call the Yellow House to book an appointment. 

NURSE PRACTITIONER – Cathy Eaton continues to visit the community every Wednesday. Call the Yellow House to book 
an appointment. 

DIETITIAN – Catherine Strachan is scheduled to be the community: 

 January 13, February 24, March 10, and April 14, 2014. 

 Our topic for January will be dealing with New Year resolutions - how to do some goal setting and setting yourself up for 
success. If you would like to speak with Catherine privately, call the Yellow House to book an appointment. 

KINESIOLOGIST and CLINICAL EXERCISE SPECIALIST – Shenoa Runge travels with Catherine Strachan and will be in 
community on the same dates. Shenoa can assist anyone interested in activity and exercise as part of an overall health 
and wellness program. To book an appointment, please call the Yellow House. 

FLU VACCINE – Flu shots are still available at the Yellow House. News media has been reporting high incidence of illness 
and some deaths. If possible, call first to confirm I am here at the Yellow House. 
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LKB DRAFT CONSTITUTION REVIEW 
 

This is your opportunity to help shape the Lower Kootenay Band Constitution.  The Constitution will be the Supreme Law 
for your First Nation. 
 
The draft Constitution has been worked on for the past few months by a Constitution Committee.  Following the 
Committee review, the Constitution was reviewed by Chief and Council. 
 
On September 24, 2013 consultations on the Constitution with citizens were started at a Band Meeting.  This kicked off a 
six month Consultation Process.    Meetings will be held every 6 weeks during the 6 month period to provide further 
opportunity for input and explanation.   
 
On December 2, 2013, the Constitution was discussed at a Band Meeting and copies of the Draft Constitution were 
made available to citizens who attended the meeting. 
 
It is our intent that “All Lower Kootenay Band citizens over 16 years of age” will receive the latest draft for their review 
and comment. 
 
The DRAFT Constitution is available for pickup at the Administration Building or you can download it from the News and 
Download sections on the Lower Kootenay Band website (www.lowerkootenay.com).  If you would like a hardcopy mailed to 
you, please contact the Receptionist at the LKB Administration Office by phoning 250-428-4428 or by emailing 
reception@lowerkootenay.com. 
 
Please take time to get a copy of the draft Constitution and provide comments to a Constitution Committee member or 
a Chief and Council member. Their contact information is included at the end of this letter.  Please send comments or 
questions by March 31, 2014 to ensure your input is considered. 
Additionally, Committee or C&C members will visit citizens living in the Creston area. 
 
After 6 months all input will be reviewed by the Constitution Committee and Chief and Council and decisions made on 
what amendments are needed.  
 
Finally, the completed Constitution will be sent back out to all eligible Voters for Ratification.  Instructions for voting at a 
poll or by mail-in will be included in this package. 
 
Chief and Council  
Chief – Jason Louie    mjasonlouie@gmail.com 
Councillor – Mary Basil                 mbasil@hotmail.com 
Councillor – Anne Jimmie  annejimmie@gmail.com 
Councillor – Arlene Basil  arltea@hotmail.com 
Councillor – Robin Louie   Robin.louie@gmail.com 
 
Constitution Committee  
Chair – Mary Basil    mbasil@hotmail.com 
Member – Barb  Basil   counselor@lowerkootenay.com 
Member – Doreen White  -leave message at 250-428-4428 
Member – Rudy Luke Sr   -leave message at 250-428-4428 
Member – Dan Miller    dan@danmillerlaw.ca 
Member – Robin Louie    Robin.louie@gmail.com 
Member – Destyni Basil   B_destyni@hotmail.com 

  

http://www.lowerkootenay.com/
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Evaluation of the Lower Kootenay Band Salaried Chief Position 
 

Background: 

 

The Community Chief provides political leadership in strategy implementation, communication and collaboration 

between the Lower Kootenay Community Government and the Nation Government; Executive and Sector Councils, the 

Federal, Provincial, Regional and local governments, and establishes and maintains a high level of understanding of 

Lower Kootenay Government and the Ktunaxa Government plans, processes and practices at all levels. 

 

In September 2012 the Lower Kootenay Band Chief and Council passed a motion through BCR which stated: 

 

Whereas: The Council agrees to conduct a pilot project for a period of 19 months beginning September 4, 2012 

through to March 31, 2014 where the Chief Councillor position at the Lower Kootenay Band will become a full time 

salaried position.  The position will be evaluated & reviewed 3 months prior to the end date (December 2013) to 

determine whether to create a permanent salaried Chief position for Lower Kootenay. 
 

Evaluation Process: 

 

This is your opportunity for input into the evaluation of the Permanent Salaried Chief Position.  

The purpose is not to evaluate the person who is currently Chief but to evaluate whether the Lower Kootenay Band will 

continue with a Salaried Chief Position and to also provide recommendations for qualifications, salary, job description 

and potentially, how the Chief is elected.    

We have contracted Hugh Taylor to assist with the evaluation and determine next steps as Hugh is familiar with the 

Lower Kootenay Band Constitution and Election Regulations and was the Electoral Officer for our last election.    

 

The evaluation will include: 

 

i. Community Consultation including a Survey and discussions at the next community meeting in early 

2014; 

 

ii. Review, research and develop the Position Description for Chief; 

 

iii. Review, research and develop a Briefing Note on how to determine annual remuneration, including 

comparisons with other similar positions in similar organizations; 

 

iv. Briefing Note to Chief and Council with recommendations and next steps. 

 

Survey: 
 

Please take the time to fill out the attached survey.  If there are any other comments you would like to add, please do so on 

a separate piece of paper or you can utilize the back of the survey form.  The survey will assist Hugh and LKB staff 

through the next phases of the evaluation. 

If you know of any friends or family members who are LKB citizens and would like to complete a survey, please have 

them email reception@lowerkootenay.com and ask for a Chief Position survey form.  If they do not have access to email, 

they can phone the LKB office at 250-428-4428 and request a survey form be mailed to them with a postage paid return 

envelope. 

 

We would like the completed surveys returned to the LKB office by February 28, 2014. 

 

For a copy of the DRAFT Chief Job Description or for more information, please feel free to contact Curtis at 250-428-

6394 or via email at cwullum@lowerkootenay.com . 

 

 

mailto:reception@lowerkootenay.com
mailto:cwullum@lowerkootenay.com
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Lower Kootenay Band Chief Survey:                                WHAT MAKES A GOOD CHIEF?   

Question Strongly 

Agree 

Agree Disagree Strongly 

Disagree 

Don’t 

Know 

A Chief should have at least 10 years experience in a   

leadership role 

     

A Chief should be at least 30 years old      

A Chief must live within 50 kilometers of the Lower 

Kootenay Office 

     

A Chief should speak the Ktunaxa language fluently      

A Chief should have a good knowledge of Ktunaxa culture      

A Chief should have a good knowledge of aboriginal history, 

title and inherent rights as well as current applicable law 

     

A Chief should have excellent communication skills, 

especially listening 

     

A Chief should not hold any other position or job      

A Chief should work flexible hours to allow for evening and 

weekend commitments 

     

A Chief should not be eligible for overtime      

A Chief should be paid a salary not an honoraria      

A Chief’s salary should be tied to the annual LKB budget      

A Chief’s salary should be higher than the Chief Operating 

Officer’s wage 

     

A Chief should not have any business interest that conflicts 

with LKB’s interests 

     

A Chief should be addiction free      

A Chief should have conflict resolution training      

A Chief should be able to make effective presentations to 

diverse audiences 

     

A Chief should treat all Members equally and with respect      

A Chief should be able to respectfully and effectively interact 

with Municipal, Provincial, Federal and Corporate officials 

     

A Chief should have a high level of literacy skills      

A Chief should have the ability to read and understand 

financial records 

     

 

  Comments:________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

   _________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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Lower Kootenay Band Administrative Staff: 

 
Chief Operating Officer   - Keith Clement                (250)428-4428 Ext. 224 

Director of Finance   - Kevin Boehmer  (250)428-4428 Ext. 233 

Accounting & Membership Clerk  - Trina Luke   (250)428-4428Ext. 231 

Housing Coordinator   - Marty Sonntag  (250)428-4428Ext. 229 

GT Coordinator   - Norm Allard Jr.  (250)428-4428 Ext. 227 

Health & Benefits Coordinator - Susan Binks   (250)428-4428 Ext. 244 

Administrative Assistant             - Lisa Three Feathers  (250)428-4428Ext. 221 

Education Support Worker  - Carol Louie   (250)428-4428Ext. 241 

Principal of Yaqan Nukiy  - Karen Smith   (250)428-4428 Ext 234 

Director of Development Services  - Curtis Wullum  (250)428-6394 (c) 

Public Works Supervisor  - Chris Luke Jr.  (250)428-6245 (c) 

Home and Community Care  - Donna Whitesel  (250)428-4408 

Reception at Yellow House  - Sandy Wayling  (250)428-4409 

Social Development Worker  - Shari Leyte   (250)428-4406 

Alcohol & Drug Worker   - Barbara Basil  (250)428-4405 

Maintenance    - Jim Mercil   (250)428-4428  

Janitor     -Aileen Evans   (250)428-4428 

 

Lower Kootenay Band Chief & Council: 
 
Chief  (Executive)   Jason Louie  (250)428-4428Ext. 235 

Councillor    (Lands & Resources) Anne Jimmie  (250)428-4428 (message) 

Councillor  (Social Services)  Mary Basil  (250)428-4428 (message) 

Councillor  (Economic Sector)   Robin Louie  (250)254-1273 

Councillor   (TKL Sector)   Arlene Basil  (250)428-4428 (message) 
 

Lower Kootenay Band Office Hours: 
 
Monday – Friday 9-4    

Closed For Statutory Holidays 

 

***Please Note Lower Kootenay Band Council now has an Office in the 

Administrative Building!!!  Check out our upcoming Newsletters for times, 

dates, they are in the office, as well as their phone Extension!!! 

 
LKB has a policy that: ‘This office is committed to a workplace where everyone is safe and is 

treated with courtesy, dignity and respect. Swearing, shouting, threats or violence will not be tolerated.’ 

                                                                                                                                            

BC has a new Anti-Bullying Legislation. Effective July 1st, 2012, Worksafe BC will be accepting claims for mental 

distress based on workplace bullying and harassment.  

Bullying means aggressive, abusive, or hostile conduct, humiliation, intimidation, or threats which could be considered be 

a reasonable person to create a negative impact on any Personnel, or produce an environment detrimental to work for any 

Personnel. 

Chief & council passed a Bullying Policy at their April 10, 2012 council meeting. 

A copy will be placed on the LKB website in the near future, or you can pick up a 

Copy from the front desk, or have it emailed to you. Thank you for helping to keep LKB a harassment free workplace. 
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F OR Y OU R I NF O RM A TIO N ~L K B  Adm i n i s t r a t i o n 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

We have now gone paperless, please 
email Lisa Three Feathers at: 
reception@lowerkootenay.com  to be 
added to the email list for distribution 
or visit our website listed below. The 
newsletter is also going t o be distributed 
quarterly. January, April, July, and 
October are the months. A paper copy 
can be made at the Band Office. Our 
hours are Monday -Friday 9 -4 Closed for 
lunch.  

Please obey all posted 

speed limits for the 

safety of all community 

members!! 

ILLEGAL DUMPING 

 
Please be advised if you see someone that is not a 

community member using our garbage dumpsters 

to alert the Administration Office.  We need to 

alert the authorities as these dumpsters are for the 

sole use of Lower Kootenay Band Community 

members. 

 

 
LOWER KOOTENAY BAND 

WEBSITE 

 

www.lowerkootenay.com 

 

Please join the LKB mailing list 

 Don’t forget to stop by the LKB 

Office to check out our Job and 

Upcoming Events Boards.  It is 

always updated.  Copies can be 

made at your request! 

 

 
 

 

 

mailto:reception@lowerkootenay.com
http://www.lowerkootenay.com/
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Sports News 

If anyone would like to submit a sports column with 

various community or any other sports news i.e. 

NHL, MLB etc, please feel free to send your news 

to me at reception@lowerkootenay.com 

 

 

 

 

   

 

BEAR HUGS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Igὗqsi _islk_irgrlgq 

Erin Abraham 

Hayden Abraham-Becker 

Ashley Basil 

Delores Basil 

James Basil 

Leona Basil 

Henrik Dekker 

Isaac Dekker 

John Dekker 

Alizae George 

Dominic George 

Debra Hagerud 

Arrow Louie 

Zolton Patko 

Laura Phypers 

Michael Phypers 

Michael White 

Toniena White 
 

Sorry if anyone was missed 

 

 

 

 

Bear Hugs to Paige Boehmer for the use of his 
truck for the wood delivery. 
 
Bear hugs to the crew for going over and above 
their job of delivering wood. 
 
Bear hug to Aaron Abraham for cleaning the 
walls in the Gym. 
 
Bear hugs to Abel Three Feathers for being the 
best big brother. 
 
Bear hugs to Chief and Council for all their hard 
work, keep it up!!! 
 
Bear hugs to Louis for helping me with my 
wood this winter, you’re awesome! 
 
Bear hugs to the maintenance crew for the 
snow removal during the holidays, Thank You. 
 
Bear Hug to the youth who cooked the 
delicious Community Christmas Dinner, it was 
good. 
 
Bear Hug to Lyndsay for being AWESOME!!!! 
 
Bear hugs to the community members who 
gave direction on how to accommodate 
everyone with our new “paperless” newsletter. 
 
Bear hugs to Trina Luke, Kevin Boehmer, and 
Karen Smith for helping with the transition. 
 
Bear hugs to the community members who 
keep an eye on our community and bring 
awareness to situations that happen. 
 
Bear hugs to Tina for the use of her truck for 
various tasks, thank you. 
 
 
 
 

BEAR HUGS  

Submissions/Delivery 

 

Submissions to the quarterly newsletter need to be 

submitted by the first Wednesday of April, July, and 

October. This can be done by emailing 

reception@lowerkootenay.com . If you would like this 

newsletter emailed to you, just email us with your 

preferred email address. Submissions that are seen as 

offensive or prepared to discredit another will not be 

submitted. 
 

mailto:reception@lowerkootenay.com
mailto:reception@lowerkootenay.com

